*** A G E N D A ***

- I Report of Trip to Chicago and Eastern Colleges.
- II Scholarships.
- III Report of Teacher Training.
- IV Calendar for Commencement Week
- V Should Youngstown College join League of Ohio Law Schools?
- VI Entrance requirements for Law School

* *** **** ****

MA 26 1934

I Report of Trip to Chicago and Eastern Colleges.

The contacts which were made by your director on the trip to the eastern colleges should be of real value to Youngstown College. The colleges visited were: Williams, Amherst, Northeastern, M.I.T., Harvard, Yale, and Bucknell. The purpose of the trip was to attempt to set up credit relations with these schools so that students would be transferred and also to endeavor to ascertain more facts about the program of some of the eastern universities.

Statement relative to Wm. Hartman Fellowship, University of Berlin.

Statement relative to hiring Harold Burt as a teacher of philosophy and social science.

Letter from Robert Eddy.

At a meeting of the North Central Association held in Chicago on April 18, 19, 20, and 21, a new set of regulations and standards were adopted by the North Central Association, which I think should make it more nearly possible for Youngstown College to apply and hope for accreditation.

These new standards do not specifically state how much endowment a school should have, but concern themselves more with how much income per student a school receives. In endeavoring to apply these new regulations to Youngstown College, there is one outstanding weak spot in our program: namely, that of the inadequate library. The library is supposed to be the very heart of an institution and we have practically no library, except for the law college. At the present time the law school library is adequate. What steps should be taken to supply the liberal arts college with an adequate library?

II Scholarships.

Last year a policy was adopted whereby 20 scholarships with a total value of \$1,000 with no scholarship to exceed \$50 in amount, was voted by the college board and dispersed by the faculty committee. The regulations for allocating these scholarship funds were drawn up by a committee of the Board. It is the recommendation of your director that instead of offering 20 scholarships of \$50 each this year, that it be changed so that we would offer 10 scholarships of \$75 each and 10 of \$50. What does the board desire to do in this matter.

III Report of Teacher Training

At the present time, there are 26 students taking teacher training. Of this number 6 are already employed in the city schools. At the present time positions have already been offered to 3 of the students who will complete their training in June.

IV <u>Calendar for Commencement Week</u>

Sunday June 3rd Vesper Service 4:00 P. M. College Aud. Sunday June 3rd Baccalaurate Service 7:30 P. M. Westmininter Church

Monday June 4th Business School Banquet 6:30 P. M. College Wednesday June 6th Faculty, Alumni, Senior Dinner 6:30 P. M. College Auditorium

Thursday June 7th Preparatory Business School Commencement 8:00 P. M. College Auditorium

Friday June 8th College Commencement 3:00 P. M. College Auditorium.

V Calendar for Commencement Week.

Is it the desire of the executive committee to have a meeting of the entire board before the commencement, or is the board willing to meet at the Alumni-Faculty-Senior Banquet on June 6th, and at that time, have a report presented covering the past school year, and give official approval to the list of students applying for degrees.

VI Should Youngstown College join League of Ohio Law Schools?

The committee which was appointed by the chairman of the college board have held one meeting and at the present time are assembled to take final action to decide whether or not Youngstown College should join the League of Ohio Law Schools. What does the board desire to do?

VII. Entrance Requirements for Law School?

Is it the desire of the Law School Committee to allow the entrance requirements to be raised and require the A. B. degree for entrance in our law school, or should the two-year entrance requirement which is now in effect, be extended, and thereby conform to the standards set by the association of Ohio Law Colleges.